Local Ballerinas to Perform with Joffrey

By Dominique Agnew

On September 19, six ballerinas from Poolesville’s very own Hope Garden Children’s Ballet Theatre (HGCBT) auditioned for the November Joffrey Ballet performance of Tchaikovsky’s Nutcracker at the Kennedy Center. All six made it: sisters, Grace and Ellen Beal; sisters, Suzanne and Ellie Creedon; Megan Roldan; and Kira Wathen. The girls range in age from nine to thirteen years old. 

The girls have been putting in long hours, rehearsing every weekend. Most of them have roles as soldiers. Suzanne, because she is more experienced, will dance the role of a lead Polichinelle, a part she has done before. Ellie will dance the unique role of a Russian doll. Fran Ichijo, founder and artistic director of HGCBT, is especially pleased with them because they received a compliment for working extra hard. At one point, they were a little behind, so they took the initiative to request extra studio time from Fran to be able to put in the hours they needed to get better. “I was really proud of them,” Fran says. 
The Joffrey Ballet, based in Chicago, brings its Nutcracker to the Kennedy Center every other year for Thanksgiving weekend. This year’s performances will be from November 24 to November 28 with both daytime and evening show times. “It’s a lovely Nutcracker to see,” says Fran, “one of the nicer ones to see. They do a great job.”
Fran founded Hope Garden Ballet in 1997 with just a handful of students. That handful has grown into a full-fledged academy and dance troupe, the Hope Garden Ballet Academy and HGCBT, respectively. The dancers frequently audition for and are accepted to productions of the larger professional companies, and every year, Hope Garden puts on a concert in May and December at Poolesville High School (PHS). This December is no exception.

Noel Notes will take place on December 11 at 6:30 p.m. at the PHS auditorium. The concert will feature excerpts from the Nutcracker and A Christmas Carol. Expect to see birth, rebirth, ghosts, special effects, a little singing, some humor, and some of the best dancing from the Nutcracker, including straight Mariinsky choreography. It will be a huge set and very dramatic. “I know people will really enjoy it,” says Fran. There is no doubt about that.

Tickets ($10.00/adult; $7.00/minor) can be reserved at the HGCBT website (www.hgcbt.org) and purchased at the box office. 
